

PO Box 429

Anadarko, OK 73005

(405) 247-3351

www.wfec.com

March 16, 2021

## Via Electronic Mail

Hillary Young, P.E. Chief Engineer, Land Protection Division Oklahoma Department of Environmental Quality P.O. Box 1677 Oklahoma City, OK 73101-1677

Re:

Western Farmers Electric Cooperative (WFEC)

Hugo Facility/Coal Combustion Residuals (CCR) Surface Impoundment

Consent Order: 19-090, Including Addendum (A)

Request to Terminate Consent Order

Dear Ms. Young:

We are writing to formally request that the referenced Consent Order dated October 1, 2019, including the November 17, 2020 Addendum (A), be terminated as fully and finally satisfied pursuant to paragraph 31 thereto.

Be advised that on February 1, 2021, all waste streams to CCR Unit 3 were permanently terminated. WFEC will now turn to closing CCR Unit 3 and anticipates providing ODEQ with further details on the precise closure approach and anticipated timelines.

Should you have any questions please contact me at 405-255-3887 or by email at k\_fletcher@wfec.com.

Sincerely,

Kent Fletcher

cc:

(via electronic mail)

Kelly Dixon (ODEQ)

Karen M. Jayne Esq. (ODEQ)

Matt Caves, Esq. (WFEC)

Stephen L. Jantzen, Esq. (Ryan Whaley)